April 18, 1944.

Mr. Harry Kepler, 2388 Blake Blvd., Cedar Rapids, Iowa.

Dear Harry:

At Rotary Club yesterday I told of the nice visit I had with you, and to these members present I told them that you asked to say hello to them: The Meade, Collie Simons, Rob Rankin, Frank Banks, Bill Quakenbush, HoveyyHanna, Bert Ober, Tildie Funk, Karl Klooz, Walt Varnum, Art Weaver, Herb Hungerford, and Ernie Young. These fellows were all members, I believe, while you were in Rotary. They were all glad to hear from you.

It was nice to have a visit with you and Mrs. Kepler. I am leaving town today but upon my return I will call Mrs. Ashton and ask about Mrs. Beard. I know that they will be glad to hear from you and Mrs. Kepler.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA : AH

President.